
From: Symmes, Brian <BrianSymmes@gov.sc.gov>
To: Godfrey, Rob <RobGodfrey@gov.sc.gov>
CC: Adams, Chaney <ChaneyAdams@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 6/15/2015 1:25:47 PM
Subject: FW: hello from WJCL-TV in Hilton Head/Savannah!

 
 
From: Sadar, Sinan H [mailto:SSadar@hearst.com] 

Sent: Monday, June 15, 2015 1:25 PM

To: Symmes, Brian

Subject: hello from WJCL-TV in Hilton Head/Savannah!
 
Dear Mr. Symmes,
 
My name is Sinan Sadar and I am the new News Director for WJCL-TV the Hearst owned ABC affiliate for Hilton Head, 
SC & Savannah, GA. You may be familiar with my colleague Bruce Barkley at WYFF-TV in Greenville, SC.
 
A little bit of background information for you – WJCL is intent on increasing our coverage of the low country and, 
obviously, covering the Governor goes hand in hand with such intent. For example, WJCL sent a crew up to the to 
 North Charleston last week for the signing of the body camera bill. We anticipate further travels in the low county, 
should resources and logistics permit. The next time you are in our neck of the woods, please let us know so we can 
meet face-to-face. I would greatly appreciate it.
 
We appreciate being on the governor’s scheduling emails and hope that is there are any other standard 
communications your office sends out that we are also included on that list as well. We look forward to working with 
your office frequently in the future.
 
If you need anything from me you have my email now and can call my cell @ 713-385-3028.
 
Thank you for your time,
 
Sinan Sadar
News Director – WJCL TV
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